

The Corporation of the Township of Huron-Kinloss

21 Queen Street P.O. Box 130 Ripley, Ontario NOG 2R0 519-395-3735 Fax: 519-395-4107 info@huronkinloss.com www.huronkinloss.com

May 22, 2024

Chrystel Murphy, Physician Recruiter Municipality of Kincardine 1475 Concession 5, RR 5 Kincardine, ON N2Z 2X6

Re: Physician Recruitment Program

Dear Ms. Murphy:

Thank you for your letter dated November 10, 2023, with the update on your efforts in enlisting new physicians to serve the community.

Township of Huron-Kinloss reviewed and discussed your letter at the February 16th Council meeting to discuss the 2024 budget. Continued financial support in the amount of \$17,000 has been approved in the 2024 budget and payment will be issued immediately using the direct deposit information we have on file.

On behalf of Council, I wish you much success and hope these funds will assist in this endeavor.

Don Mlway

Don Murray Mayor